Village of Indiantown

January 17, 2020

Chairman Harold Jenkins

Martin County Board of County Commissioners
2401 SE Monterey Road

Stuart, FL 34996

RE: Letter of Support for Indiantown Civic Club, Inc. for the Donation of Vacant
Property to the Rear of Indiantown Community Center

Dear Chairman Jenkins:

At our Regular Village Council Meeting held on January 9, 2020, the Village Council and I
received a recommendation requesting a letter of support for the donation of the subject property
currently owned by Martin County [specifically, 15655 SW Osceola Street, Indiantown, 34956;
Parcel ID No. 05-40-39-005-031-00010-1; Account No. 64652] to the Indiantown Civic Club for
the purposes of creating community gardens, establishing a small park, and providing other
community benefits. After discussion, the request was unanimously approved.

The Village of Indiantown is in full support of this property donation by Martin County to the
Indiantown Civic Club, Inc. We believe that it is of true benefit to citizens of both the Village
and the County and are pleased to provide this letter supporting this endeavor and future
proposed use of the property.

Please feel free to contact my office directly if you should need anything further regarding this
matter. Thank you for your continued support.

Sincerely,

Guyton Stone

Mayor of Indiantown

G District 1 Commissioner Doug Smith District 2 Commissioner Stacey Hetherington
District 4 Commissioner Sarah Heard District 5 Commissioner Edward V. Ciampi
Village Manager Howard W. Brown, Jr. Village Clerk Susan A. Owens
Vice Mayor Janet Hernandez Councilwoman Jackie Gary Clarke
Councilman Anthony D. Dowling Councilwoman Susan Gibbs Thomas

Indiantown Civic Club, Inc.

16550 SW Warfield Blvd. Indiantown, FL 34956 @ Post Office Box 398 Indiantown, FL 34956
772-597-9900 e www.indiantownil.gov




Village of Indiantown

January 17, 2020

Chairman Harold Jenkins

Martin County Board of County Commissioners
2401 SE Monterey Road

Stuart, FL 34996

RE: Letter of Support for Indiantown Civic Club, Inc. for the Donation of Vacant
Property Located at 15655 SW Osceola Street, Indiantown, FL 34956

Dear Chairman Jenkins:

On January 9, 2020, the Mayor and Village Council considered a request for a letter of support
from the Indiantown Civic Club, Inc. via their Vice President/Treasurer Craig Bauzenberger.
The letter of support is regarding the donation of the above-referenced property currently owned
by Martin County (specifically, Parcel ID No. 05-40-39-005-031-00010-1, Account No. 64652)
to the Indiantown Civic Club for the purposes of creating community gardens, establishing a
gathering place, and providing other community benefits.

The Mayor and Village Council unanimously approved this request and directed the preparation
of a letter of support stating that the Village of Indiantown is in full support of this property
donation by Martin County to the Indiantown Civic Club, Inc.

Should you have questions, please feel free to contact me directly. I can be reached at 772-597-
8282 or via email, hbrownfRindiantownfl.gov .

n 1ely

ard W. Brown, Jr., [CMA-CM
Village Manager

C District 1 Commissioner Doug Smith
District 2 Commissioner Stacey Hetherington
District 4 Commissioner Sarah Heard
District 5 Commissioner Edward V. Ciampi
Ms. Susan Owens, MMC, Village Clerk
Mr. Wade Vose, Esq., Village Attorney
Indiantown Civic Club, Inc.
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